

## President's Report Nov 11 - Dec 15, 2015

November	12 13 16-19	VP, Administration Search Committee VP, Administration Search Committee President's Release Time - Office Various issues, United Way Wrap-up Party Lunch time CUPE 2081 General Meeting, Labour/Management Cooperation Committee Meeting
	23	VP, Administration Search Committee, Social Committee meeting
	24-30	Various duties (side of desk)
Docombor	02.19	Drasidant's Palacea Time Office
December	03-18	President's Release Time – Office
	03	Contracting Out Committee Meeting, Labour/Management Cooperation Committee meeting, CUPE 2081 Executive Meeting
	04	VP, Administration Search Committee, Meeting with Facilities Services Director
	07	Competency Framework Interview – HR, Interview Panel for Counselling Department
	08-09	Office days, various duties
	10-11	Sick days
	14	Filing
	15	Filing, VP, Partnerships Search Committee, CUPE Local 201 General Meeting

## Greetings to you all!

Once again, I would like to start out this report and take this opportunity to thank Sister Dawn Svendsen, Chief Shop Steward & Office Coordinator, for her tireless work. The amount of work continues to pile up and yet Dawn manages to tackle it with gusto each and every morning. I also want to thank members of the Executive that have stepped up and offered their services and talents to Dawn in efforts to alleviate and distribute the workload.

I am participating in the search committee for the Vice-President, Partnerships position that was vacated by Tom Roemer when he left for BCIT to take their VP, Academic role. That committee expects a final decision on the successful candidate sometime by the time we break for the holidays.

In the New Year, we will be actively and aggressively going after both Parking and Security guards in the hopes that we can bring that work back in house. We will develop and propose comprehensive business plans to present to the College when the official call for RFPs goes out.

Also in the New Year, we will be sending out a call to start up the Bargaining Committee in preparation for the next round. It is our hope that this committee will meet a couple times a year in order to keep a "parking lot" of issues that could possibly be addressed in the next round. It is my hope that there will be representatives from each area of the College as this Committee can be as large or as small as it needs to be. We also see this opportunity as part of our succession planning for the potential union activists in the coming years.

In Solidarity,

Tony Nelson, President
CUPE Local 2081
Camosun College Support Staff

ON THE FRONT LINE